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MINUTES
The Grove Planning and Zoning Commission met in regular session on Tuesday, November 9, 2021 at 3:00 PM with Chairman, Steve Ward presiding. Members present were Richard Cannon, Art Kopp and Joshua Wilhelm. Member Peggy Steed was absent. Also present was City Manager, Debbie Bottoroff; Attorney, Darren Cook; Code Enforcement Officer / Building Inspector, Calvin Igney; Administrative Assistant, Karyn Pesich and City Clerk, Bonnie Buzzard.
Cannon made the motion to approve the minutes from the October 12, 2021 regular meeting. Seconded by Kopp. AYE: Cannon, Kopp, Wilhelm and Ward. NAY: None. Motion carried. 

Ward opened the floor for discussion with respect to a Site Plan application submitted by Freedom Living for Sunset Circle Housing Expansion in Cedar Oaks, Grove, OK. Bottoroff reported that the Staff has met with Marc Stacey, Design LLC to discuss several concerning topics pertaining to this project in detail. Wilhelm reported that the packet does not contain any depictions of the proposed project. Stacey reported that the project would be similar to the existing units currently in place at the described location depending upon the availability of materials. Stacey entertained questions from the Board. Cannon made the motion to approve the Site Plan application submitted by Freedom Living for Sunset Circle Housing Expansion in Cedar Oaks as presented and discussed. Seconded by Wilhelm. AYE: Cannon, Kopp, Wilhelm and Ward. NAY: None. Motion carried. 
Ward opened the floor for discussion with respect to a Site Plan application submitted by Casey’s Convenience Store located at 2117 S Main Street. Project Representative, Stephen Collins addressed the Board to report that the original plan is to demolish the existing convenience store and re-construct from the ground up which would require closing down the existing gas pumps during the construction phase. Collins anticipated that the demolition /construction should get stated sometimes early January 2022. Collins entertained questions and concerns from the Board and Staff. Kopp made the motion to approve the Site Plan application as presented and discussed by Casey’s Convenience Store. Seconded by Wilhelm. AYE: Cannon, Kopp, Wilhelm and Ward. NAY: None. Motion carried. 

Kopp made the motion to approve the Notice of Posting for the 2022 Regular Scheduled Planning and Zoning Commission Meetings. Seconded by Cannon. AYE: Cannon, Kopp, Wilhelm and Ward. NAY: None. Motion carried. 

STAFF REPORT:

Bottoroff reported that the City of Grove has received a Letter of Intent from Foraker to purchase the Grove Civic Center facility. Bottoroff added that Foraker has 120 days to complete their due diligent and then an additional 30 days for closing which should be around April or May.  
Igney reported that he is staying busy with the ongoing residential and commercial permits:
· Eye Care of Grand Lake – 720 S Main Street estimated completion March or April 
· Patricia Island Clubhouse – 4980 Clubhouse Road – hasn’t started their remodel work on the lower area  
· Dollar General Store – 1260 Leisure Rd has started their excavation work
· New Allsup Chiropractic Center – should be getting started soon
· A majority of projects should be ending with the next 90 days
At 3:19 PM Cannon made the motion to adjourn. Seconded by Kopp. AYE: Cannon, Kopp, Wilhelm and Ward. NAY: None. Motion carried. 
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